Penny Defenbaugh
8139 Independence Dr.
Willow Springs, IL 60480

January 30, 2017

Dr. Dave Palzet
Superintendent
Pleasantdale SD107
7450 S. Wolf Road
Burr Ridge, IL 60527

Dear Dr. Dave Palzet:

It is with mixed emotions that | submit my resignation. The last 25 years working at
Pleasantdale SD107 have been wonderful. | always consider the staff my second family.
They are compassionate and supportive. It is easy to come to work each day. My boys
were lucky to attend Pleasantdale school. However, it is time for me to retire and move
closer to our sons and their families in Seattle. Dave and | are looking forward to our new
adventure in the Northwest and spending lots of time with our grandchildren.

My last day at Pleasantdale SD107 will be March 10. | will do my best to make the
transition of my duties to my successor go smoothly.

Pleasantdale is moving forward with many changes and | wish the district and all its
employees much success in the coming years.

Sincerely,

Penny Defenbaugh '

Secretary



